
 

 

May 23, 2024  
 
Marilyn Odendahl 
Interim Editor 
The Indiana Citizen 
marilyn.odendahl@indianacitizen.org     
 
 RE: Public Records Request received October 30, 2023 
 
Dear Ms. Odendahl: 
 
 This letter is in response to your public records request received by our Office via email on 
October 30, 2023.  You specifically requested the following: 
 

“I am requesting all the invoices filed by Schaerr Jaffe under contract no. 
40298 from July 2022 to the present date, Oct. 30, 2023.”  

  
 After reviewing our records, we have found thirteen (13) that are responsive to your 

request. Of the records that were identified as responsive to your request, we are able to disclose 
all thirteen (13).  

 
In some instances, we have redacted attorney-client communications. The attorney-client 

privilege is recognized by the Indiana Code and the Indiana Trial Rules. Ind. Code § 34-46-3-1; 
Ind. Code § 33-43-1-3(5); Ind. Trial Rule 26(B)(1). The attorney-client privilege is incorporated 
into the APRA through the mandatory disclosure exceptions for records declared confidential by 
state statute or by or under rules adopted by the supreme court of Indiana. Ind. Code §§ 5-14-3-
4(a)(1), (8).  

In some instances, we have redacted information that is the work product of an attorney 
compiled in reasonable anticipation of litigation. Such records are discretionarily excepted from 
disclosure under Ind. Code § 5-14-3-4(b)(2). The Office is exercising its statutory discretion to 
except these records from disclosure. 

Finally, in some instances we have redacted the street addresses of individuals to protect 
their privacy, as well as credit card numbers, routing numbers, account numbers, and federal 
employer identification numbers. 

 Pursuant to Ind. Code § 5-14-3-8(c), the Office is permitted to charge a copying fee of ten 
cents ($0.10) per page.  However, since the disclosable information is available in an electronic 
format that can be forwarded to you via email, we have waived the copying fee. 
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 This completes our review of the records you requested. If you have any questions 
regarding this public records request, please feel free to contact the Office. 

 
 

Sincerely, 

 
William H. Anthony 

       Chief Counsel, Advisory Division 
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